	MINUTES
Meeting of Tysoe Parish Council
July 8th 2024
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Meeting Type 		Ordinary 
Date 				Monday 8th July 2024
Time 				19.00
Venue 			Tysoe Village Hall, Main Street, Tysoe 
Councillors Present 	David Roache (Chairman), Amanda Venables, Rebecca Billing, Adam Wyatt, Chris Bell
Apologies 		Malcolm Littlewood, John Tongue
In Attendance 	Cllr Chris Mills, Charmaine Swift (Parish Clerk & RFO)
Members of the Public 	 3
			
46.	WELCOME and APOLOGIES
Cllr Roache introduced the meeting and thanked everyone for coming.

Apologies were received from Cllrs Littlewood & Tongue	
 
47.	DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
Cllr Roache declared an interest in that his appointment to the Standards and Audits Committee at SDC had been confirmed.

48.	CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 						
The Council confirmed the minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of June 10th 2024 as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  Cllr Roache signed the minutes.
Proposed: Cllr Billing		Seconded:  Cllr 	Bell	All in Favour

49.	PUBLIC FORUM – 15 MINS ONLY
a) Alana Grocott, Chair of the Trustees of Tysoe Children’s Group spoke to those present regarding the plans to refurbish the outside area at the Tysoe Children’s Group. They had sought advice from various 
Specialists such as the Early Years Team and it was very apparent that some of the resources needed to be removed as they were old . The inside had been refurbished some time ago and it was now time to look at the outside area. The work would be carried out in 3 phases, and funding was being sought to help with costs.

The 3 phases were:
1.	The outside space – children spend most of the day there and the tarmac is crumbling and uneven, which is cause for concern as the children often fall over and scrape their knees. 
Along with this child friendly storage of resources would be very useful, and they were looking at options.
	
2.	Play corners such as the sandpit. Mud area and water table etc, which they would like to replace if possible.

3.	Resources. The trustees and staff wish to buy new more up to date resources which will help the children in their learning. All staff have undergone specialist training and new resources would help them to use their new knowledge to teach the children better skills.

The budget is around £30,000 to £40,000 and they have so far had 6 proposals which are  looking at £60,000 to £80,000. They have 60 to 70 children on roll, which amounts to 40 children attending every day, Monday – Friday.
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Cllr Roache asked if TCG had approached the County Council, their Landlord, and was told that they support the project in principal. He then asked what funding TCG already had and was told that Children’s Group which recently closed.
Cllrs were advised that TCG are a registered charity and are looking to ask other charitable trusts for financial donations. They were also told that their fees compare well with other groups and are benchmarked against other local groups. They do not make a profit.

Cllr Roache asked if any of the other Councillors had any questions – at which point another councillor asked if they were inspected and the answer was given that they underwent an OFSTED inspection 1 year ago, which gave them a good rating, and that OFSTED carry out inspections every 5 years.

Another question asked was, how long was their lease on the Fire Station, this was not known other than it was a large number of years and could be checked if required. 

Alana Grocott noted that TCG were applying to the County Council for a grant and if Councillors agreed, they could pledge an amount in support of the project if it were to go ahead.

Cllr Billing asked if they had approached local companies who might be able to get storage items or the resurfacing cheaper, and that she would send a couple of recommendations through. To which she received thanks from the two trustees.

Action: Cllr Billing to send contact details of 2 local companies that may be of help to TCG Trustees.

Cllr Roached said that TPC would like to support Tysoe Children’s Group as they bring a great benefit to the parish and proposed that Councillors discuss this further at the end of the meeting confidentially. He thanked both trustees for attending. 

b) Ben Viollet, Chair of the Village Hall Committee wished to advise the TPC  that as we are all aware, energy costs have risen and the committee had recently had an energy survey carried out.  As a result of the survey they were looking at the possibility of having photovoltaic cells placed on the roof.

As part of this work, there would be a consultation evening held in the village hall on Thursday 11th of July, and subsequent to this a planning application would go in. He also advised councillors that they were also going to discuss the possibility of a fast car charger point occupying one parking space at the front of the hall.

Discussion took place as TPC are looking to carry out a parking survey I,  the village, but Cllr Roache said that this would survey would not be ready in time for the village hall committee’s deliberations and that they should carry on regardless. He then thanked Ben Viollet for his
	Invitation and the information he had given.

50.	WARD MEMBERS UPDATE
a) CC Chris Mills.  Cllrs acknowledged receipt of a report from Cllr Mills Ref: Doc 50a
CC Mills gave a short Precis of his report (available on the Tysoe Parish website www.tysoe.org.uk)
Items covered included:
			The Home Upgrade Grant
			Family Information Service
			Domestic Abuse  - help
			Alcohol Awareness
			Free weekday travel passes for disabled people

With regard to Main Street verge parking, Cllr Mills noted that there were several options, noted in his report. Cllr Bell then asked if the information he had given was confirmation that this item was Highways’ responsibility? To which he affirmed.
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Cllr Bell then thanked CC Mills for helping to get some of the road marking repainted in the parish. 

b) DC Malcolm Littlewood .  Cllr acknowledged receipt of a report from Cllr Littlewood Ref: Doc 50b
In his absence Cllr Roache wished noted that Cllr Littlewood wished to highlight new initiatives in planning. Cllr Roache is now taking advice on Tysoe’s Neighbourhood Development Plan and says it needs to be kept up to date.					
51.	CORRESPONDENCE

	a)   Grant request from Tysoe Heritage Research Group.
Cllr Roache advised those present that a grant request had been received from Tysoe heritage Research Group, asking for £1062. He noted that this group does a really good job in the village and that their new website is superb. Cllr then discussed the request, noting that our guidelines state the maximum amount for a donation is £500, and last year TPC exceeded this amount to THRG but it was noted at the time that this was over the £500 detailed in the guidance document.

Further discussions took place and a proposal was received to make a £200 donation to THRG and offer the advice that the group might think about carrying out fundraising for further funds.
 	
Proposed: Cllr Billing	Seconded: Cllr Sayers	All in Favour
	Action: Clerk to notify THRG of the donation of £200 from TPC. Actioned 9/07/2024

000.	FINANCIAL REPORT June 2024 – Parish Clerk						
a) The Council received and approved the Finance Report for June 2024
A proposal was received to accept the Financial report.
Proposed: Cllr Billing 	Seconded: Cllr Bell		All in favour

b) The Council approved the following payments already paid by the authority of the Annual Payments List or awaiting payment. Approval for a for July & August. Noting that an amount of no more than £200 was approved as payment for electricity in both July and August, and a total of no more than £1500 for Thomas Fox’s August invoice could also be paid, as these invoices had not yet been received :
July Payments
	Voucher No
	Item
	Payable to
	Amount £

	P
	Salary
	Clerk
	561.60

	P
	WFH Allowance
	Clerk
	26.00

	P
	Income Tax
	HMRC
	140.40

	DD P
	Electricity 
	Green Energy
	186.96

	P
	Village Mowing & Strimming
	Thomas Fox
	1264.44

	P
	Bank Charges
	HSBC
	5.00

	P
	Payroll Services
	DM Payroll
	60.00

	P
	Accountancy package renewal
	SCRIBE
	673.92

	
	
	
	

	
	August
	Payments
	

	P
	Salary
	Clerk
	561.60

	P
	WFH Allowance
	Clerk
	26.00

	P
	Income Tax
	HMRC
	140.40

	DD P
	Electricity 
	Green Energy
	TBA

	P
	Village Mowing & Strimming
	Thomas Fox
	
TBA

	P
	Bank Charges
	HSBC
	5.00



Proposed: Cllr Wyatt		Seconded: Cllr Billing		All in Favour
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c) The Council received and approved the bank statement and bank reconciliations for the period.  Cllr Roache checked and signed the bank statements and the bank reconciliation. 
Proposed: Cllr Billing		Seconded: Cllr Bell		All in Favour:

d) External Audit
Cllr Roache explained that the Clerk had now received the Certificate of Completion for the 22-23 external audit. He told everyone that there was an issue with the invoice in that the normal cost is around £270 + VAT but the invoice received was £1452 due to “issues raised by electors.” The clerk reported that having called the Auditors the Manager who dealt with the issues was away on vacation and could not give any further information until she spoke with her.

Cllr Roache said there was cause for concern as it would appear, although we are the customer, a member of the public could bring up an issue and cost a parish council a large amount of money and they would have no say in the matter. The clerk also said that no notification of the issues were given to TPC either, despite her having sent 2 emails to request contact to explain where the Certificate was.

Cllr Roache noted that the clerk had advised Moore, the Auditors that the bill would not be paid until after September’s meeting and that he would be contacting the manager to get further information, and the Clerk would contact WALC  to ascertain where TPC stood in this matter.

Action: Cllr Roache to speak with Moore, external auditors.
Action. Clerk to speak with WALC to ascertain TPC’s position in this matter. Action Completed
 
53.	PARISH CLERKS UPDATE – The Clerk
	The Clerk reported that all actions had been completed.
  

54.	AREAS OF RESPONSIBILITY
a)	Cllr Roache went through the action log. He reported with regard to the footpath the person from County responsible for footpaths had advised that to change the route would take a very long time. This advice has been passed to the original resident that enquired about the path and he has heard nothing back.
b)	Hedge laying – Cllr Roache reported that he is awaiting CPRE to visit.

c)	TPC has received £3950 Lottery Funding to be used to buy Defibrillators.

i. 	Employment/HR
As Cllr Roache reported earlier, his appointment to the SDC Standards & Audits Committee has been confirmed.

ii.	Infrastructure & Environment
	a) Emergency Plan – Cllr Sayers
First Aid Kits have been sourced, and confirmation of where and how they are to be stored is required along with tools. Cllr Sayers proposed storing in a purchased box and Cllr Billing asked if it might be a good idea to speak with Jan at the village pub to see if she could store these items. All agreed that Cllr Billing should enquire.

The final items to purchase are sand bags but Cllr Sayers was unsure if Cllrs were looking to buy sand bags or gel ones. After discussion, Cllr Sayers said that she would put together a costing report for the September meeting.

b) Street Lighting update
3 street lights have now been ordered.

c) Parking
Cllrs Roache, Bell and Tongue will meet to look at the total number of parking spaces in the village.
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iii. Planning – Cllrs Tongue, 	 Ref: Doc54iii
PLEASE NOTE The full planning report is available on the Parish website www.tysoe.org.uk

a)  24/01205/FUL & 24/01206/LBC Tysoe C of E Primary School – Proposed replacement aluminium windows and doors, featuring laminated inner glazing and toughened outer glazing, some windows will have an insulated top panel and stonework surrounds will be repaired as needed.
Recommendation from Planning Group is to object to these applications
Cllr Roache said that Councillors really wanted to support the school but a different way of doing these windows was needed.
Proposed:  Cllr Venables	Seconded: Cllr Bell	All in Favour

b) 24/01225/FUL & 24/01226/LBC Tysoe C of E Primary School – Removal and rebuild of the existing gable wall down to eaves level, including provision of 6 wall plates and steel rods. Replacement of pitched roof tiles, rooflights, facias and rainwater goods and other associated works.

Recommendation from Planning Group is to Support these applications 
Cllr Venables said that the Planning Group made several suggestions regarding the work and associated building items which would be put into the comments on the Planning Portal for these applications.
Proposed:  Cllr Venables	Seconded: Cllr Wyatt	All in Favour

Action: Clerk to place decisions onto the appropriate planning applications before midnight on 9/7/2024 and also send an email to the Planning Office to remind them of the previous comments made in error as they had not been removed. Action Completed

c) 24/01472/TREE Elm Cottage, The Green, Tysoe CV35 0SN  - T1 Leylandii and hedge – remove.

Recommendation: No objection but request that any replacement hedge is native as per Tysoe NDP’s design statement.

Action: Clerk to place comments on Planning Portal before 15/7/2024 Action Completed.

vi.	Road Safety – Update Cllr Chris Bell (Full report is available on the Tysoe Parish website www tysoe.org.uk
Cllr Bell gave his Community Speedwatch report and said that the traffic surveys were currently being undertaken, and from past data and reports since 2013  only traffic calming will work to cut traffic speeding into, through and out of the village.

Cllr Billing asked if it might be worth holding a village event to advise residents of the dangers of speeding? All Cllrs present felt it would be a good idea, but all of the survey results should be assessed first.
.
vii.	Trees & Green Space
	a)	Poolgate
A quote for the work has been received. Cllr Roache will speak with CC Chris Mills regarding payment.
The proposal was received for the Clerk to make a payment of up to £900 as TPC’s part of the costs for this work.
Proposed; Cllr Roache	Seconded: Cllr Billing 	All in favour

		b) Tree Audit work
		Cllr Billing reported that a quote for this work was coming.
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		c) Coronation Tree site
		Cllr Roache said that there were now two options for the siting of the Coronation Tree
i) Poolgate
ii) The Village Green
Action: Cllr Billing to ask Pete Lewis how big is the largest Oak tree TPC could purchase and that he take a look at both sites and consider the underground tanks on the village green.


d) Church Farm Cour/Main Street hedges and ditch.
A quote of £450 to clear this area back to the ditch, clear the ditch and remove all cuttings etc has been received from Gareth Atwell, of £450.00

A proposal was received to accept the quote and go ahead with the work.
Proposed: Cllr Billing	Seconded: Cllr Sayers	All in favour

e) LoRaWan Pole
Cllr Roache reported that he has tried but is getting no where with our complaint about this pole and suggested that he cannot go any further with it.

f) Footpath – already discussed.

g) Children’s Playground 

Having received a quote to complete the repairs on the Children’s Playground, Cllr Roache noted that it would be a piece of work that required 3 quotes. Cllrs Billing was tasked with speaking with her contact, and the Clerk with contacting Thomas Fox. Quotes then to be presented at the September meeting for a decision.

viii.	Welfare
	a) Defibrillators 
As announced earlier, TPC has received £3950 lottery funding and we can now purchase 2 more defibrillators.

The next step is to find suitable places to site them. After some discussion, it was agreed that Cllr Venables would approach the GP Surgery, and Cllr Billing speak to the owner of Paxton’s Garage.

Training will take place ,given by |Shipston First Responders once the new defibrillators are up and running.

ix. 	The Methodist Church - Cllr Roache
Cllr Roache reported that he had no update other than the Methodist Church people were still looking at sale by auction for the church. It was valued at £208,000, Fenney Compton’s Church was valued at £117,000.

Cllr Venables then said that Cllr Roache could try going back to the Church elders and quoting their own policy of supporting affordable homes. Which Cllr Roache felt was a good idea.

Action: Cllr Roache to write to the elders of the Methodist Church.

55.		Review of Policies – Disciplinary & Grievance Policy, Risk Management Policy
		All Councillors had reviewed the policies and accepted them.

56.		Youth Initiative
	Cllr Roache said this needed further work before he could report on it.

57.		Tysoe Award
	Cllr Roache will put together a proposal for this and bring to the September meeting.
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58.	DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS
	a)September 9th Ordinary Meeting
	b) October 14th Ordinary Meeting
	c) November 11th Ordinary Meeting
	d) December 9th Ordinary Meeting
	e) January 13th 2025 Ordinary meeting
	f) February 10th 2025 Ordinary meeting
	g) March 10th 2025 Ordinary meeting
	 
59.	FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS & MATTERS ARISING
a) 	
60.	CLOSURE OF THE MEETING TO THE PUBLIC AND PRESS	
	Cllr Roache closed the meeting at 9.00pm
	
61.	PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTIAL
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